

HAYLE TOWN TEAM



TOWN TEAM MEETING

WEDNESDAY 6 APRIL 2022

Notes of the Hayle Town Team Meeting held via Zoom on Wednesday 6 April 2022 commencing at 7.00pm. Open to the public, businesses, community groups and volunteers.

7.00PM MEETING COMMENCED

1. INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME

The Mayor welcomed everyone to the meeting and there were brief introductions.

2. GUEST SPEAKER: RICHARD BARBER – HAYLE IN BLOOM

Richard introduced himself to the team and explained his role within Hayle in Bloom and the excellent work that they carry out, including the awards that have been won previously. He explained that they are in need of recruiting volunteers and are very keen to get the community involved in their work making Hayle a lovely place to live. His plan for the Platinum Jubilee is to have a theme of red, white and blue plants and flowers through the town. He was also very thankful to the team at Hayle Town Council for their continued help and support.

The Town Clerk informed members that the Gorsedh would be coming to Hayle in September and suggested a theme for St Piran which everyone thought a good idea.

3. VITALITY FUND UPDATE

The Town Clerk explained that there was no further update.

4. LEVELLING UP FUND

The Town Clerk explained that in round one of the fund the Isles of Scilly had been very successful and that the deadline for round two would be on the $6^{th \text{ of}}$ July.

She told the team that it might be difficult to meet the deadline as a fully developed scheme was needed, however submission in time for round three was possible. The local MP's decide which applications to support so it would be useful to have a conversation with George Eustice MP.

5. HAYLE FARMER'S MARKET

Councillor Lawrenson-Reid told the team that the Farmer's Market had started very positively and planned to continue it on a weekly basis, including Good Friday. She explained that it was important to keep the momentum going after a successful start and it was good for the community.

Councillor Pollard thanked Councillor Lawrenson-Reid and Councillor Gordon for their efforts. It was also suggested that there should be a spot for musicians and buskers to enhance the atmosphere.

6. REPAIR CAFÉ UPDATE

Councillor Lawrenson-Reid and Councillor Gordon told the group that the Repair Café was moving slowly and needed more drive and promotion. However, it was also highlighted that there are issues surrounding volunteers and insurances that need researching.